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WARWICKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
 
 

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984, SECTION 14 
 
 

TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF CHURCH ROAD, HARTSHILL , GIPSY LANE & THE 
CIRCLE, NUNEATON 

 
 
Warwickshire County Council made a Temporary Traffic Order closing Church Road, 
Hartshill, Gipsy Lane & The Circle, Nuneaton to vehicular traffic.  
 
The closures were required to facilitate carriageway repair works. 
 
The Order commenced on 5 March 2017 for a period of 18 months, or until the works were 
completed, whichever was the earlier.  The works in The Circle were completed however 
due to unforeseen circumstances the work in Church Road, Hartshill and Gipsy Lane, 
Nuneaton did not go ahead at that time. Those works have now been rescheduled as 
indicated below:  

Road Date(s)  Description Alternative Route  

 
Church Road, 
Hartshill 

 
Sunday 
28 May 2017 

 
from Oldbury Road to the 
school entrance 

Via: Victoria Road, 
Camphill Road, Mancetter 
Road, Atherstone Road, 
The Green, Castle Road 
and vice versa 

 
Gipsy Lane, 
Nuneaton  

 
Sunday 
28 May 2017 

From Magyar Crescent to 
a point outside property 
number 61 

 
Via: Magyar Crescent  

Pedestrian access to and egress from properties and land situated adjacent to the length of 
roads to be closed will be maintained at all times. Vehicular access will be maintained where 
possible. 
 
The Council regrets any inconvenience that may be caused.  The team dealing with this 
Temporary Traffic Order at Warwickshire County Council is County Highways North (Tel: 
01926 412515).   
 
Any enquiries relating to the works being undertaken may be directed to the Contractor 
dealing with this matter, Pete Wills for Balfour Beatty (Tel: 07837 319322). 
 
 

S Duxbury, Head of Law & Governance, Shire Hall, Warwick, 19 May 2017 
 


